Calendar

Week of April 30, 2017

Saturday

9:30AM Farmers' Market

9:30AM Presbyterian Women POV Spring Gathering

5:00PM Worship in the Chapel—Pyoca Info

Sunday

9:30AM Sunday School for All Ages

9:00AM Clark Memorial Health Screenings

10:45AM Morning Worship—Pyoca Info

Monday

6:00PM Presbyterian Women in Agape Room

<u>Tuesday</u>

9:30AM Quilters

Wednesday

5:00PM Steamboat Race Picnic & Vespers

6:15PM Bell Choir

Thursday

10:30AM Al-Anon

Saturday

9:30AM Farmers' Market

No Saturday Service—Derby Day

Sunday

9:30AM Sunday School for All Ages

9:30AM Clark Memorial Health Screenings 10:45AM Morning Worship—Lord's Supper 12:15PM Endowment Committee Meeting

Home Communion Calls

Calendar

Week of April 30, 2017

<u>Saturday</u>

9:30AM Farmers' Market

9:30AM Presbyterian Women POV Spring Gathering

5:00PM Worship in the Chapel—Pyoca Info

Sunday

9:30AM Sunday School for All Ages

9:00AM Clark Memorial Health Screenings

10:45AM Morning Worship—Pyoca Info

Monday

6:00PM Presbyterian Women in Agape Room

Tuesday

9:30AM Quilters

Wednesday

5:00PM Steamboat Race Picnic & Vespers

6:15PM Bell Choir

Thursday

10:30AM Al-Anon

Saturday

9:30AM Farmers' Market

No Saturday Service—Derby Day

Sunday

9:30AM Sunday School for All Ages

9:30AM Clark Memorial Health Screenings 10:45AM Morning Worship—Lord's Supper 12:15PM Endowment Committee Meeting

Home Communion Calls



First Presbyterian Church

222 Walnut Street Jeffersonville, Indiana 47130

phone: 812-283-8606

e-mail: 1stprez@1stprez.org web address: <u>www.1stprez.org</u> Office Hours: 1 till 4 p.m.

Monday through Friday

Pastor—Don Summerfield Student Pastor—Courtney Bowen Choir Director—Steve Inman Organist—Judy Diekhoff Bell Choir Director—Trish Read Saturday Night Music Director—Brian Herald Sunday Sound & Technology Engineer—Keith Noe Saturday Projection Crew—Alecia Simonis & Keith Noe Church Administrator—Becky Herald Church Sexton—Mindy Inman Clerk of Session—Mary Ruth Phares Sunday Liturgist—Brian Herald

Hope Chest Gifts for April Support

the Loaves & Fishes Saturday Meal Program

Suggested donations:

- •Large cans of vegetables or fruit
- •Packages of spaghetti, pasta or noodles

Please leave your contributions of canned goods and

packaged food items in the Hope Chest, located in the Atrium, and gift cards/cash donations in the church office.

Also, for those who forget or prefer not to shop, "Hope Chest" donation envelopes are available in the pew racks and from the table in the chapel.



First Presbyterian Church

222 Walnut Street Jeffersonville, Indiana 47130

phone: 812-283-8606

e-mail: 1stprez@1stprez.org web address: www.1stprez.org Office Hours: 1 till 4 p.m. Monday through Friday

Pastor—Don Summerfield Student Pastor—Courtney Bowen
Choir Director—Steve Inman Organist—Judy Diekhoff
Bell Choir Director—Trish Read
Saturday Night Music Director—Brian Herald
Sunday Sound & Technology Engineer—Keith Noe
Saturday Projection Crew—Alecia Simonis & Keith Noe
Church Administrator—Becky Herald
Church Sexton—Mindy Inman
Clerk of Session—Mary Ruth Phares
Sunday Liturgist—Brian Herald

Hope Chest Gifts for April Support

the Loaves & Fishes Saturday Meal Program

Suggested donations:

- •Large cans of vegetables or fruit
- •Packages of spaghetti, pasta or noodles

Please leave your contributions of canned goods and

packaged food items in the Hope Chest, located in the Atrium, and gift cards/cash donations in the church office.

Also, for those who forget or prefer not to shop, "Hope Chest" donation envelopes are available in the pew racks and from the table in the chapel.

Welcome to First Prez...

Visitors — **We welcome you!** If there is any assistance we can provide, or if there are any questions we can answer for you, please speak to a greeter or usher, a neighbor next to you or the pastor. We'll be happy to do what we can to help you feel at home.

Ministry of friendship sheets are in the folders at the end of the pews on Sunday and on the table with the bulletins on Saturday night. Please leave a record of your attendance by signing in.

The Lord is in his holy temple. Let all the earth—and cell phones—keep silence before him (Habakkuk 2:20 paraphrased). As the service begins, please remember to turn off the ringer on your cell phone.

Staff & Office Comings & Goings . . .

Pastor Summerfield will be away on study leave and vacation until May 7. Please contact the church office should pastoral need arise.



a



Pyoca Updates

This weekend Doyle Criswell and Brian Herald will provide an update on what's going on at camp, along with information about the summer 2017 program.

Attendance on Sunday, April 23 was 93. There were 15 at the Thunder Vespers Service Saturday evening. Attendance on Wednesday was 16.



Welcome to First Prez...

Visitors — **We welcome you!** If there is any assistance we can provide, or if there are any questions we can answer for you, please speak to a greeter or usher, a neighbor next to you or the pastor. We'll be happy to do what we can to help you feel at home.

Ministry of friendship sheets are in the folders at the end of the pews on Sunday and on the table with the bulletins on Saturday night. Please leave a record of your attendance by signing in.

The Lord is in his holy temple. Let all the earth—and cell phones—keep silence before him (Habakkuk 2:20 paraphrased). As the service begins, please remember to turn off the ringer on your cell phone.

Staff & Office Comings & Goings . . .

Pastor Summerfield will be away on study leave and vacation until May 7. Please contact the church office should pastoral need arise.



a

Pyoca Updates

This weekend Doyle Criswell and Brian Herald will provide an update on what's going on at camp, along with information about the summer 2017 program.

Attendance on Sunday, April 23 was 93.

There were 15 at the Thunder Vespers Service Saturday evening. Attendance on Wednesday was 16.



This Sunday @ First Prez...

Ushers and Greeters this Sunday are Jim & Linda Keith and Doyle & Sharon Criswell.

Next Sunday's ushers and greeters are Jane Dillion, Mary Ruth Phares, Carl & Mary Kramer, and Jerry & Donna Collins.

In the nursery this Sunday is Alecia Simonis. Season Neal is in charge of Kidz Church.

Serving Communion next Sunday are Roger Emily, Julie Hartzell, Lucy Lane, Jill O'Daniel, and Pat Stone.

Presbyterian Women



WOMEN

Monday, May 1, at 6:00pm, will be the next meeting of Jeffersonville Presbyterian Women in the Agape room. We will be studying lesson 2 of "Who is Jesus?" Bible Study. We will be making summer plans for activities with residents of St. Elizabeth maternity home. Please bring quarters for Exit 0 and pennies for Fellowship of the Least Coin International. Meetings and activities are open to all women

in the congregation.

Young Adults are meeting at Flat 12 Bierwerks, 130 W. Riverside Drive in Jeffersonville, on Friday, May 12 at 7:00 for Theology on Tap. If you have any questions, call or text Courtney Bowen at 205-332-4705.



This Sunday @ First Prez...

Ushers and Greeters this Sunday are Jim & Linda Keith and Doyle & Sharon Criswell.

Next Sunday's ushers and greeters are Jane Dillion, Mary Ruth Phares, Carl & Mary Kramer, and Jerry & Donna Collins.

In the nursery this Sunday is Alecia Simonis. Season Neal is in charge of Kidz Church.

Serving Communion next Sunday are Roger Emily, Julie Hartzell, Lucy Lane, Jill O'Daniel, and Pat Stone.

Presbyterian Women



WOMEN

Monday, May 1, at 6:00pm, will be the next meeting of Jeffersonville Presbyterian Women in the Agape room. We will be studying lesson 2 of "Who is Jesus?" Bible Study. We will be making summer plans for activities with residents of St. Elizabeth maternity home. Please bring quarters for Exit 0 and pennies for Fellowship of the Least Coin International. Meetings and activities are open to all women

in the congregation.

Young Adults are meeting at Flat 12 Bierwerks, 130 W. Riverside Drive in Jeffersonville, on Friday, May 12 at 7:00 for Theology on Tap. If you have any questions, call or text Courtney Bowen at 205-332-4705.





Jeffersonville's Winter Farmers' Market is in the Taggart Hall Gym from 9:30 till 12:00 every Saturday through May.

Walk to Jerusalem Update...

Clark Memorial will again be here on Sunday, April 30, from 9:00-10:30am to do your post-walk health screenings. Don't forget to bring your passport to record your progress.



You will want to keep in shape for our next venture which is a Walk

to Bethlehem that will take place in the twelve weeks leading up to Christmas.

Join us for the annual Steamboat Race

Picnic Wednesday evening, May 3. We'll gather at 5:00 at the end of Walnut Street on Riverside Drive, along with some folks from St. Paul's Episcopal Church, for a pitch-in picnic.



As the boats chug upriver we'll share a meal, fellowship and a brief vespers service before we cheer them on as they head out for the home stretch. Hamburgers, hot dogs and setups will be provided. You are encouraged to bring a dish to share, plates and eating utensils, chairs and friends. Contact Janet Moore at 502-727-3291-with questions.



Jeffersonville's Winter Farmers'

Market is in the Taggart Hall Gym from 9:30 till 12:00 every Saturday through May.

Walk to Jerusalem Update...

Clark Memorial will again be here on Sunday, April 30, from 9:00-10:30am to do your post-walk health screenings. Don't forget to bring your passport to record your progress.



You will want to keep in shape for our next venture which is a Walk

to Bethlehem that will take place in the twelve weeks leading up to Christmas.

Join us for the annual Steamboat Race

Picnic Wednesday evening, May 3. We'll gather at 5:00 at the end of Walnut Street on Riverside Drive, along with some folks from St. Paul's Episcopal Church, for a pitch-in picnic.



As the boats chug upriver we'll share a meal, fellowship and a brief vespers service before we cheer them on as they head out for the home stretch. Hamburgers, hot dogs and setups will be provided. You are encouraged to bring a dish to share, plates and eating utensils, chairs and friends. Contact Janet Moore at 502-727-3291-with questions.

Joys and Concerns

Week of April 30, 2017

Joys and Thanksgivings

It is a joy to welcome those who are worshipping with us for the first time. May you experience God's presence and blessing in this gathering of believers.

Sympathy

We express our Christian sympathy to Steve & Tamara Scharre following the death of Steve's mother, Mary Jane Scharre, on April 22.

—and to—

The Heffern family following the death of D'Artagnan Campbell on April 22.

From the Community, Church and World

The PC(USA) Mission Yearbook for Prayer & Study encourages us to be in prayer for the upcoming year's Young Adult Volunteers.

Our Presbytery's Prayer Partner program encourages us to be in prayer for Main Street Presbyterian Church in Petersburg, Indiana, and their pastor, Rev. Boyd Heldring.

Please continue in prayer for all in our congregation and community who are experiencing home, health, family and financial concerns.

2017 First Prez Graduates

If you will be graduating from high school or college this year, please contact Sandy Locke at 502-594-6148 to let her know. Thanks!



Joys and Concerns

Week of April 30, 2017

Joys and Thanksgivings

It is a joy to welcome those who are worshipping with us for the first time. May you experience God's presence and blessing in this gathering of believers.

Sympathy

We express our Christian sympathy to Steve & Tamara Scharre following the death of Steve's mother, Mary Jane Scharre, on April 22.

—and to—

The Heffern family following the death of D'Artagnan Campbell on April 22.

From the Community, Church and World

The PC(USA) Mission Yearbook for Prayer & Study encourages us to be in prayer for the upcoming year's Young Adult Volunteers.

Our Presbytery's Prayer Partner program encourages us to be in prayer for Main Street Presbyterian Church in Petersburg, Indiana, and their pastor, Rev. Boyd Heldring.

Please continue in prayer for all in our congregation and community who are experiencing home, health, family and financial concerns.

2017 First Prez Graduates

If you will be graduating from high school or college this year, please contact Sandy Locke at 502-594-6148 to let her know. Thanks!

